Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 17th November 2011 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May, Mrs Monica McConnell, Mrs Eleanor Stone, Mr Matt Bromage

Apologies:  
Mr Craig Fearn

Matters Arising:  None

Any Other Business


Sally, whilst looking at other Practices websites for survey information, had noted some ideas that had been adopted by other patient groups.  These included the Lions Club Spectacle Recycling Scheme, a befriending service provided by the Upper Fal Cluster Befriending Group (both at Probus Surgery) and provision of a patient group newsletter.   Sally has also been asked through the PPG section of the Practice website whether the Group would be doing any fundraising.  It was agreed that these matters should be considered at a future date.
Survey

Sally brought further example surveys to the meeting and these were discussed with regard to the format, length and content.  The members also brought feedback from other patients that had been consulted since the last meeting.  The general opinion was that patients are very satisfied with the service and care that they receive at Carnon Downs Surgery.  However, there were one or two points raised which were subsequently discussed.  

· Eleanor had received comments from school mums who found the 8.30 phone in system for appointments difficult.  After full discussion it was agreed that the system affected workers and young people in education as well.  It was also noted that this might be a difficult area to change.  Sally noted that there are a number of pre-bookable appointments available each week and many were unaware of this.  

· Some patients find the computer sign in system difficult to manage and Carole wondered whether some additional instructions could be made available.  

· There was really good feedback about the front of house team but it was also noted that some acknowledgement would nice if the receptionist is on the phone when a patient arrives at the desk. 

· The phone system was discussed with regard to whether the addition of a “phone queuing system” would be an improvement

· It was felt that raising awareness of the different ways to order medication would be useful.  Carole suggested a note in the medication bag describing the options.  The safety aspect of phoning through orders was discussed and it was felt that a note about this could also be added.  If this was successful it would also help to relieve the phone system
It was agreed that it was important to reach out for patient opinion through various means and with this in mind the survey will be available on-line, handed out in the Surgery and also posted to a sample of patients.  Previously surveys have been limited to 50 per doctor and in view of this it was felt that aiming for 250 completed forms would be appropriate.  The data from surveys completed in the Surgery and posted copies will be loaded into the computer.  The website will then give a comprehensive analysis that will be available for discussion in time for the next meeting.  
It was agreed that the survey should cover the following topics:

· Appointments – availability, pre-bookables, phone system, opening hours

· Waiting room – privacy, comfort, ambiance, communication systems

· Building – suitability,  disabled friendliness, car parking

· Dispensary – value, speed, systems

· Staff – satisfaction with attitude etc

· Travel – awareness of availability, level of use, satisfaction

Sally will draft a survey and circulate for the Group’s approval.  Once agreement has been reached the survey will be presented to the patients for completion.
It was agreed to meet again on the 9th February 2012 at 6.30pm.

